
March 8, 2011 
 

The Winnebago County Board of Supervisors met in session at 9:00 A.M. March 8, 
2011, adjourned from March 1, 2011. 
 
 Present:  Supervisors Durby, Stensrud and Wubben  
 

On a motion by Durby and seconded by Stensrud the Supervisors moved to 
approve the minutes for the March 1, 2011 Board Meeting and approve the agenda for the 
March 8, 2011 meeting.  All voted aye. Motion carried. 
 
 On a motion by Durby and seconded by Stensrud the Supervisors moved to table 
the Gun Policy discussion.  All voted aye.  Motion carried. 
 
 The Supervisors tabled the discussion on the contract for cost allocation services. 
 
 On a motion by Stensrud and seconded by Durby the Supervisors moved to 
approve the Planning Grant Agreement between Iowa Homeland Security and Winnebago 
County.  All voted aye.  Motion carried. 
 
 Kris Colby, Recorder discussed personnel matters.  
 
 Jim Rice, Zoning discussed recommendations for a petition to rezone a two acre 
portion of parcel number 0635100002 from Ag to Ag-D.  The Zoning Board recommended 
the Board of Supervisors approve the request.  On a motion by Stensrud and seconded by 
Durby the Supervisors moved to approve the Zoning Board’s recommendations.  All voted 
aye.  Motion carried. 
 
 On a motion by Stensrud and seconded by Durby the Supervisors moved to give 
the Darrel L. Beenken Family Scouting Center $1,740.00 to cover the taxes for the next 
year.  All voted aye.  Motion carried. 
 

Jim Witt, Engineer, Trevor Wolf, EIT and Doug Reisetter, Assistant to the Engineer 
discussed Secondary Road and Drainage Ditch matters.   

 
 The session was adjourned until 9:00 A.M. March 15, 2011. 
  
   

                   
__________________________ 
Warren Wubben, Chairperson 

Attest:  _________________________ 
  Karla Niederkofler, Auditor 


